
 

 

May 10, 2024 

The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman      Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations   House Committee on Appropriations 

H-307 The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515    Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Town of Windham’s water infrastructure improvement project in 

Fiscal Year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Town of Windham, located 

at 979 Main Street in Willimantic, Connecticut 06266. Willimantic is a census-designated place 

within Windham, CT.  

 

The funding would be used to replace a water main, reline a water main, and construct a new 

water storage tank.  

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will enable a distressed 

municipality to improve water quality, safety, and health by replacing failing water mains and 

lead service connections, reducing costs and damage associated with leaks and breaks.  

The project has a federal nexus because the project is on the Clean Water State Revolving Fund’s 

Intended Use Plan and will assist the town in meeting Safe Drinking Water Standards.  The 

project is for the purposes authorized in Section 1452 of the Safe Drinking Water Act, 42 U.S.C. 

300j-12.  

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

Sincerely, 

 
JOE COURTNEY 

Member of Congress 


